
Harold Hatcher School Community Council Minutes 

Wednesday, January 13th, 2016 

 

Present 

 

Tara Fawcett        Chair 

Brandy Mineault       Fundraiser 

Crystal Van Damme       Secretary 

Tom Code        Principal 

Pam Alexander       Vice Principal 

Jessica Welburn       Member at Large 

Shelley Giesbrecht       Teacher 

Lana deVries        Community Connector 

Derek deVries        Co-Chair 

Tasha Kettles        Hot Lunch 

Leigh Melville-Lachance      Parent 

Daryl Reid        Transcona MLA 

 

Regrets 

 

Jennifer Westaway       Treasurer 

Kelly Serenowski       Member at Large 

 

Regular Parent Council Meeting Called to Order 

 

6:27pm 

  

Motion to approve and carried by Brandy & Tasha 

 

Treasurer Report – Jennifer Westaway: Treasurer 

 

Approved budget 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Crystal & Jessica 

 

Fundraising Report – Brandy: Fundraiser 

 

Show & Save sent pizza coupons for 20 large 1 topping pizza’s 

Chocolates will be the next fundraiser. Set for March 17th pick-up in the Moon Room during parent-

teacher conferences. A letter will be sent home to families asking if they want chocolates or not. 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Derek & Jessica 

 

Hot Lunch Program Report – Tasha: Hot Lunch 

 

Any student that attended WE Day and paid for hot lunch that day will receive one free hot lunch of 

their choice. 

 

Dec 18th was Kernal’s popcorn – went very well 



Profit was $331.67 

 

Jan 28th will be “The Lunch Lady” – Breakfast for Lunch with pancakes 

Cost is $3.00 plus tax for 3 pancakes with syrup 

 

Feb 25th will be Domino’s Pizza 

We will use the coupons 

 

Mar 21st will be “The Lunch Lady” – Perogies 

 

April, May and June we are looking at Pita Pit, Booster Juice and one other 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Jessica & Derek 

 

School Report – Tom Code: Principal & Pam Alexander: Vice Principal 

 

Welcomed HH staff Shelley Giesbrecht, grade 2/3 teacher and member of PBIS committee. 

PBIS – Safe Schools committee. Working on be safe, be respectful, be responsible. Clear guidelines for 

what is expected of the students. 

School reno’s set to start in May and hopefully finish in August. Area’s of the school receiving reno’s 

will be the Kindergarten room, room off the family room and Shelley Giesbrecht’s room. 

 

Boundary Review 

 

Information is posted on the division website as well as the Herald Hatcher website. Letter along with 

maps are available at these sites. 

1. New Boundary – All families northeast of Wayaota, all families north of Kildare Ave E, all 

families east of Ravenhurst 

2. Students grade 2-5 that are outside of this new catchment will be grandfathered into Harold 

Hatcher 

3. Kindergarten and Grade 1 students that are not in the new catchment area will have to move to 

new school by 2017 but can make the transition sooner if they choose. 

4. Families that have the scenario of a Child that is grandfathered and a child that is in K or gr 1 

does have the option to have the child that is grandfathered transfer to the catchment school or 

stay as is which would mean 2 children in 2 different schools. 

5. New registrations or new residents will be redirected to their catchment school – effective 

immediately 

6. School of choice will not be an option until 2019/2020 school year 

7. Boundry Meetings 

Boundary meeting on Monday January 18th at Herald Hatcher  

Boundary meeting on Wednesday January 20th at Wayota 

 

Daryl Reid, MLA for Transcona was in attendance. He spoke about several initiatives to help solve the 

problem of a lack of childcare spaces in our area. He mentioned he is was working together with 

Trustee Jerry Sodomlak to address the shortage of in-school before and after spaces at Harold Hatcher 

and Wayoata. 

 

481 students currently enrolled at Herald Hatcher 

 



Motion to approve and carried by Tasha & Jessica 

 

Community Connector – Lana 

 

Baby Bumble Bee program started today 

Ages infant to 18 months 

Wednesday mornings 

Stay’n Play starts up again on Friday January 15th 

Snack cart is going great 

 

Volunteer response has been great 

 

Family learning event “Ureka” with Sarah French on February 25th from 6-7:30 

Need volunteers to man stations. Hoping for students from Murdoch, parents, students and teachers. 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Jessica & Tasha 

 

Old Business – Tara: Chair 

 

Johnsonville to sponsor year end BBQ – no update 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Crystal & Tasha 

 

New Business – Tara: Chair 

 

Approval of new fridge 

Approximately $700 plus tax and delivery 

 

Motion to approve and carried by Jessica & Brandy 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:58pm 

 

Next Meeting will be held February 10th at 6:30pm 

 

 


